
TOWN OF OAKFIELD 

PUBLIC HEARING USG BLOCK GRANT  

MARCH 11, 2014 

ROLL CALL 
PRESENT:  Supervisor Glor 
   Deputy Supervisor Veazey 
   Councilman Cianfrini 
   Councilman Kabel 
   Councilman Martin 
 
OTHERS 
PRESENT:  Town Clerk Haacke 
   Superintendent of Highways Dennis 
   Code/Zoning Officer Mikolajczyk 
   Justice Graham 
   Assessor Flansburg 
   Jeremy DeLyser, Clark Patterson Lee 
   Chris Suozzi, GCEDC 
 
Motion Deputy Supervisor Veazey, second Councilman Kabel to open the Public Hearing at 6:45 pm. 
Ayes:  Glor, Veazey, Cianfrini, Kabel, Martin 
MOTION CARRIED vote (5-0) 
 
Chris Suozzi of GCEDC represented the US Gypsum due to Gyp officials being out of town.  Mr. Suozzi 
stated to the Board that this is a three phase project that will total $23 million.  The project at hand is 
Phase I and will keep the 98 jobs currently in place and add 12 more.   
The plant will not shut down while the renovation is underway. 
 
Superintendent Dennis asked that when truck traffic increases that the Town be notified because the 
Town wants to provide good road service.   
 
Mike Pedro of the US Gypsum Company stated that the Town would be notified.   
 
Motion Councilman Kabel, second Deputy Supervisor Veazey to close the meeting at 7:00 pm.  
Ayes:  Glor, Veazey, Cianfrini, Kabel, Martin 
MOTION CARRIED vote (5-0) 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Melissa M. Haacke,  
Town Clerk 


